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East Sussex Assembly 

July 10th 2008, Eastbourne
Notes
Welcome and introductions
Jeremy Leggett, Chair of ESSP welcomed partners to the Assembly meeting. He recapped for partners the key issues that had been identified at the last Assembly meeting in September 2007, and confirmed that the issues raised had been incorporated into the Sustainable Community Strategy.

2007/08 Annual Report 
Lisa Schrevel, Partnership Development Manager gave a presentation to partners on:

· The key activities and achievements of ESSP during the year, including:

· The Sustainable Community Strategy for East Sussex: Pride of Place
· Delivering change through the Local Area Agreement

· Communicating and engaging partners, members and the public, and

· Partnership development with District and Borough LSPs. 
· The challenges faced including: the volume and scope of change; the availability of good and timely data for performance monitoring and national impacts.
· Activities planned for 2008/09, including: developing the Sustainable Community Strategy action plan, and further work on performance management and improvement.

Click here to the read the Annual report 2007/08 presentation (PowerPoint).

In response partners noted that:

· East Sussex had achieved the best reduction in crime in the South East. Cllr Bob Tidy paid particular thanks to the many organisations and agencies that had contributed to this success.

· Community safety was one aspect to the work being done – improving health, education and so on was also an important aspect to tackling crime.

· The economic downturn and the impacts this would have on e.g. jobs, house building. He also noted that 1 in 3 people would have a health problem in the future and that many of the drivers (and solutions) are outside the health service e.g. worklessness/jobs and attainment/education. He noted that partnership working would be crucial to linking services, tackling issues and getting best value out of the limited resources available urged ESSP to get this message up to Whitehall.


The new Local Area Agreement (LAA)
Jeremy Leggett gave a presentation on the new LAA, what it is, how it was developed, and what it will help deliver, also noting that:

· It was important to make sure that ESSP involves the statutory partners needed to deliver the LAA

· Statutory partners needed to invest in the capacity, locally, of non-statutory partners as these often struggle with capacity, yet can also often reach the people and communities that statutory agencies cannot.

· The LAA is short term and includes a small number of areas for improvement. The LAA therefore will not solve all the issues identified in the Sustainable Community Strategy. Measuring some of the areas for improvement will also be challenging as Government has yet to finalise some targets and measurement systems. However, the LAA does identify some of the issues that are most important to local people such as education, tackling crime and housing.

· The LAA is only one of a number of action plans to deliver the Sustainable Community Strategy (SCS). The SCS action plan can help fill the gaps and identify those activities especially, that need to be tackled over a longer period of time.
· The new LAA technically commenced on 1 April 2008, although it was not approved until the beginning of July. The first monitoring reports will be available in November 2008, and the LAA will be refreshed in January 2009. We will continue to monitor the stretch targets in the old LAA to the end of its original 3 year term – March 2009.
· JL thanked everyone involved in the LAA, and noted in particular the contribution of the District and Borough LSP Coordinators in helping develop the Sustainable Community Strategy – the document which underpins the new LAA.


Click here to read the new LAA presentation (PowerPoint)


Sustainable Community Strategy (SCS) action planning session
Alison Horan, Head of Community Partnerships at ESCC introduced the action planning session. Partners broke into 6 action planning groups, each considering two of the themes in the Sustainable Community Strategy. To assist them, partners were provided with a document that mapped the LAA indicators against the key tasks in the Sustainable Community Strategy. Click here to read the mapping document.

The objective of the exercise was for partners to consider which, of the key tasks not covered by the LAA, should be prioritised in the Sustainable Community Strategy action plan and, against those to consider:
· What success would look like

· How success could be measured

· Over what time scale (short, medium or long)

· The partners that could or should be involved in delivery

· Any cross-cutting connections with other themes
Click here to read the notes from the action planning sessions.

Wrap up and next steps
· Jeremy Leggett (JL) summed up by noting the difficulty partners had experienced on focussing on the longer-term, and a sense that partners felt they had little, or increasingly less, control of changes taking places in the external environment e.g. economic recession.

· JL asked partners if they felt there was a value in taking a ‘foresight’ approach to get a feel for issues that may be coming up in the future, given that, the action planning groups found it difficult to think long-term. In response, a partner noted the danger of ‘getting it wrong’ was highlighted e.g. resources had been allocated to tackle predicted events, such as the millennium bug, which had, subsequently, not occurred. A suggestion was made that, if funds were available, a futurologist be invited to speak at a future event to raise some of the big issues e.g. technological advancements, to allow partners to think ‘outside the box’ without pinning themselves down to particular predictions.
· One partner noted that the biggest external factor was global warming and that we may need another strategy to enable people to live entirely different lives as a consequence.

· Jeremy Leggett then invited partners to note anything that they felt had not been captured during the action planning sessions. In response, partners noted:

· The Olympics, in four years time, would take place within 40 miles of East Sussex. There was nothing in the strategy that recognised this.

· Forthcoming developments such as the Life Chances 2025 report and Charter of Disabled People would require a fundamental change to services e.g. the education of disabled children and the making accessible of all public transport. Lessons learned from the implementation of the Disability Discrimination Act , which required all public buildings to be accessible, yet many are not, proves that if we do not act now, targets will not be met.

· In wrapping up JL stated that:

· Work would continue to deliver the new LAA.

· The work carried out by partners today would feed into the process of developing the Sustainable Community Strategy action plan.

· Partners who were unable to attend, including those involved in the LAA, would be invited to contribute to the action planning process.

· Partners agreed that there should be another Assembly meeting in October to consider a more detailed draft action plan for the Sustainable Community Strategy.
